

VILLAGE OF MILLBROOK

35 MERRITT AVENUE PO BOX 349 MILLBROOK NY 12545 TEL: 845-677-3939 FAX: 845-677-3972

LAURA M. HURLEY MAYOR

LINDA T. WILTSE CLERK/TREASURER

SARAH J. WITT DEPUTY CLERK

March 20, 2015

Dear Village of Millbrook Water Consumers:

Recently we issued a notice to all water consumers that our village water system has been found to be Ground Water Under the Influence of Surface Water (GWUDI).

I regret that a cover letter and explanation was inadvertently and inexcusably omitted from that correspondence. I profusely apologize for any confusion or concern this has caused.

Enclosed today you will find a fact sheet detailing how our system works, what has been taking place regarding testing, and how we plan to comply with the Dutchess County Board of Health determination that a filtration system must be installed.

The delivery of safe drinking water is of the upmost importance to us. We monitor our system carefully, inventory the aquifer protection zones, and have analyzed our exposure to contamination from spills as well as from bacteria.

Anyone with a compromised immune system or chronic illness should be mindful of the water they drink. Our Annual Water Quality Report, issued each May, always states that users with health concerns should boil their water before drinking and most importantly, consult with a physician if you have any concerns.

If you have any additional questions regarding the quality of our drinking water please contact village hall 677-3939 and check our website for the most up to date information regarding all village matters. www.villageofmillbrookny.com

Very truly yours,

Laura M. Hurley

Mayor

